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Hobart Township Monthly Meeting 

November 18, 2014 

 

Present:  Terry Hockett, Ray Sonnenberg, DuWayne Sonnenberg, Kathy Glawe, Debi Moltzan, 

Jeff Stabnow, Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Lopez and Torey Sonnenberg. 

 

Chairman Hockett called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.   

 

R Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 2014 meeting.  D 

Sonnenberg second.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  

 

D Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report.  R Sonnenberg second.  All in 

favor.  Motion carried.  

 

D Sonnenberg made a motion to pay the claims as presented.  R Sonnenberg second.  All in 

favor.  Motion carried.  

 

R Sonnenberg gave an update on the Fire Board, fire truck, air packs, upcoming budget talks and 

latest well testing (which the well passed).D Sonnenberg and Stabnow gave a brief update on the 

progress of the Little McDonald LID and what to think about between now and the construction 

of the pipeline.  

 

R Sonnenberg made a motion to approve the purchase of two (2) lap top computers to be in 

compliance with the new CTAS program and the State Auditor, approving the purchase from 

Radio Shack in Detroit Lakes with a purchase of price of $500.00 each.  D Sonnenberg second.  

All in favor.  Motion carried.  

 

Lopez questioned the Board as to who is responsible for the property pins along the road right of 

way.  One of his corner pins abutting the road right of way has been pulled out and wanted to 

get it replaced.  Consensus of the Board was that they could make a copy of the survey they had 

on record but official setting of the pin should be done by a surveyor and should be done at the 

expense of who is wishing to have it replaced. 

 

Stabnow gave an update on the progress of the work done to Uf Da Vista Road.  The scope of 

the project was beyond what they could have imagined.  The areas caving in were dug out, 

refilled and repacked.  In the spring, the road will have to be reshaped and regraveled and 

monitored. 

 

The Clerk, Treasurer and 2 election judges will be going to Fergus Falls on 11/19/14 to 

participate in the post election review process.  Hobart was selected to be audited this year.   

 

Since there was no further business to come before the Board, Hockett adjourned the meeting.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Debi Moltzan,  

Clerk 


